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Susan O’Rourke

745 Crooks Hollow Road
Dundas, Ontario

L9H 5E2

May 6, 2019

Hamilton Mayor and Members of Council

71 Main Street West

Hamilton, Ontario

L8P 4Y5

Sent by Email attachment to: clerk@hamilton.ca

Re: 745 Croolks Hollow Road, Dundas, Ontario

I am writing to request that the motion scheduled to be heard by City Council on May 8,
2019, namely, to include 745 Crooks Hollow Road, Dundas on the Register of Properties
of Cultural Heritage Value (“Register”) be tabled to allow me an opportunity to respond.

[ am the property owner of 745 Crooks Hollow Road, Dundas, Ontario; there is a
mortgage on the property.

On or about April 10, 2019, a letter (“the letter”) was sent by regular mail to the property
owner at 745 Crooks Hollow Road, Dundas, Ontario. A copy of the letter is enclosed. By
the time I received the letter, the April 18, 2019 meeting of the Hamilton Municipal
Heritage Committee had already taken place and it was the eve of the meeting of the
Planning Commuittee. Unfortunately, despite the efforts of myself and my son to obtain
more information on this matter, we were not able to do so before the Planning meeting
was already taking place on April 30, 2019.

I was able to learn from Ms. Miranda Brunton, Cultural Heritage Planner with the City of
Hamilton on May 1, 2019, that the recommendation to include 745 Crooks Hollow Road
on the Register would go to City Council on May 8, 2019 for approval.

Prior to receiving the letter, I was not aware of the interest in the property. When I
purchased the property, one of the listings was showing the property as vacant land. At
no time has anyone contacted me from the community or the heritage committee to speak
about this matter or ask for my input.

I can also advise that as recently as in March, 2019, I have been in correspondence with
Mr. Donald Skinner from the City of Hamilton Planning Department to discuss the steps
involved in obtaining any necessary permits for work done on the property and the help 1
could access through the City. At no time was there any mention of the process that
apparently was taking place through the Heritage Committee leading to the
recommendation that will be before Council on May 8, 2019.
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